EX#218

## 6 December 2024

Planning and Development Department 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339.1511

Elizabeth Burdick
Director of Land Use & Planning

Re: Cashman Company's Proposal/Quarrying Granite at Mount Decatur

Dear Elizabeth Burdick,

I am hoping that you are enjoying our December winter......

My family "has summered" across the Thames River from Mount Decatur for three generations.

Members of the Point Breeze Association vehemently oppose the Cashman repeated proposal!

Their faulty and weak reasoning that the quarried site would become the base for wind farming Is obviously inaccurate!

Health and environmental concerns of Ledyard and Gales Ferry residents are ignored!

Mount Decatur is an historically significant site.

In the War of 1812, an enormous underwater metal barrier reached diagonally across the Pequot/Thames River from Gales Ferry to Kitemaug Dock in Uncasville.

Expressing the Point Breeze Association's dramatic concerns, Thank you Elizabeth Burdick.....

Lancy palmer

Nancy Palmer 1 Vista Street Roslindale, MA 02131.4517

Nancy.palmer85@gmail.com 617.872.9310

p.s. my printer is quite mischievons this morning.

RECEIVED

BEC | 0 2024 Land Use Department